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CRUZIN 
NEWS-N-VIEWS 

E ndless Possibilities are in front of us.  Many of you have already attended Bar-
rett-Jackson, April's breakfast putt or one of many events that are starting to 

make their way back into our lives.  GoodGuys Scottsdale is right in front of us and 
Del Mar is, AGAIN (fingers crossed) just over the horizon.  With all that coming you 
say "what could be better?"  How about a Christmas Party second to 
none!!!!...providing the current outlook remains through the end of the year.  There 
are still a lot of things we can do while staying safe and socially distanced.  The club 
meetings will continue at the park for now, so we can still gather to enjoy each-others' 
company and we are hoping to plan a BBQ in the very near future.  Let's stay POSI-
TIVE and SAFE to make all this possible!  Thanks for your part in making Over the 
Hill Gang-Phoenix the Very Best Car Club in Arizona!     
       Debbie 
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The Prez Sez: 

The OTHG-Phoenix enjoyed a beautiful pre-Easter Saturday morning putt to the Buffa-
lo Chip Saloon in Cave Creek on April 3. There were 44 members present along with 3 
guests. The Chip staff had a hot buffet breakfast ready and the members dug in at 

9:35. We were seated in the 
covered outdoor pavilion. 
There was plenty of food and 
great conversation as many of 
us had not seen each other 
for some time. The parking lot 
was filled with an Easter egg 
basket of colors of numerous 
fine vehicles belonging to our 
members…quite a sight for 
other Chip customers! John 
Carmody, who works at 
Speedway, was asked 
to bring some door prizes for 
the event. He really came 
through for us. He and Leah 
were the unofficial vehicle 
selection committee and 
picked some cars to be 

awarded prizes including: Speedway gift certificates, GoodGuys passes, shirts, grease 
rags, cozies, and more. Thanks to John and Leah. Also, special thanks to Larry and 
Teresa Way (east) and Ron and Carol Boen (west) for serving as the OTHG Road 
Captains. Another thanks to Steve Bryant, friend (and enforcer), who helped me collect 
the fees from the buffet participants. Will and Cindy Myers experienced some car trou-
ble on the way and were unfortunately unable to attend, but as of today their beautiful 
'40 Ford coupe is at home and will be back on the road with only minor repairs need-
ed.  

    Danise Cover provided the pictures of the event. Thanks, Danise! 

    A great thank you to all who attended and made this event a success. I enjoyed it. 

     John Logsdon 
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If you need more places to go and things to see:  (Please check before attending, in view of the pandemic 

regulations.) 

K-MART CRUISE NIGHT:  Every Saturday night, 1445 S. Power Road, Mesa.  Starting August 6th from 4-8 p.m.  

Hosted by Arizona Veteran Rodders. 

SO-CAL SPEED SHOP:  Every second Saturday, 3427 E. McDowell Road.  Time:  6 a.m. 

PHIL’S FILLING STATION:  Every Sunday, October through May, 12-3 p.m.  Lots of fun, great cars, and good 

friends.  (The only time there is no show is if a holiday falls on a Sunday.) 

SCOTTSDALE MOTORSPORTS GATHERING:  First Saturday of every month, 7-10 a.m.  It’s free!  Scottsdale 101 

Shopping Center, 7000 E. Mayo Blvd., Phoenix, AZ 85054. 

BREAKFAST CRUISE-IN AT DILLON’S ARROWHEAD BBQ:  First Saturday of every month, 8-11 a.m.  20585 N. 

59th Ave. 

 

Many events can be found on cruisinarizona.com/carshows, arizonacarshows.com, nancyperryproductions.com 

and arizonaautoscene.com.  All flyers and registration forms for each show can be found online. 

Hello friends, 

W e are Andy & Dawn Yex.  

We will be married 30 years this August. We have 5 kids between us and 5 grandkids, 3 granddaugh-
ters...the oldest is 20, and two 18-year-olds, and then our twin grandsons, who turned 9 in February. We love fami-
ly time! Those 2 little boys keep us young, and like their papa, they love old cars!  

 

We are snowbirds and both grew up in the Chicago area. We have a home in Orland Hills, Illinois that we will be 
selling soon so that we can continue living our dream here in Arizona.  

 

Andy retired in 2004 after many years as an electrician and electrical foreman. I worked part time in sales and just 
officially retired this January.   

 

In 2005 we went with a couple of our friends to the Back-To-The-'50s car show in Minnesota. That’s where we 
found our '36 Chevy, and we’ve been having a great time enjoying it.  

 

In 2015 we bought our home here in Sun City Grand in Surprise. Andy already had friends out here and they invit-
ed him to some activities with the Dipsticks car club. Through that we met some amazing friends, one of them be-
ing Ron Boen, and he then invited us to join THIS awesome club. We have enjoyed this club so much since joining 
(being voted in--woohoo!! So happy you wanted us!!) in Sept 2019.  

 

We look forward to many more adventures with the OTHG-Phoenix in the days and years ahead!  

 

       Andy and Dawn Yex 
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  Cruzin News-N-Views is the official publication of the Over the Hill Gang-Phoenix.  Opinions expressed in this 

newsletter are those of the author and/or editor, not necessarily those of the Club or its members. 

  All material contained herein is released for publication providing credit is given to the Over the Hill Gang-

Phoenix, and/or author and remuneration is made if it is to be used in a profit-making publication. 

  Articles, suggestions, ideas, etc. are solicited and encouraged for publication and the Editor reserves the right to 

edit and publish those articles felt to be in the best interest of the Over the Hill Gang-Phoenix. 

  The Over the Hill Gang-Phoenix is a club made up of owners and operators of pre-1959 vehicles.  Its primary 

objective is to promote the sport of Street Rodding. 

  * The Over the Hill Gang-Phoenix has a Business Meeting on the first Wednesday of each month at Red Devil 
Italian Restaurant at 3004 East Bell Road, Phoenix, AZ, at 6:30 PM.  Board Meetings are held at Mimi’s Café at 
Desert Ridge Marketplace, 21001 N. Tatum Blvd., Phoenix, AZ 85050 (Tatum between 101 & E. Deer Valley) on 
the third Tuesday of each month at 6:30 PM.  

  * Due to the restrictions imposed because of the pandemic, we are temporarily meeting at 4:00 pm at the 
City of Phoenix Cactus Park, 3801 W. Cactus Road, Phoenix, AZ 85029.  Board meetings are being held re-
motely via teleconferencing.  

Birthdays 

Cindy Bryant  4/1 

Marge Perelli  4/1 

Kathee Flaherty 4/18 

 

Please let me know if I have missed your birthday and it will be 

included next time. 

If you are interested in buying or selling an item, I will include it in 

an upcoming newsletter. 

Please send to:  baileybnb@msn.com. 

Upcoming Events 

Club Putts: 
Saturday, May 15- Roadmasters – Ron & Carol Boen – place TBA  
Saturday, June 20- Roadmasters – Need volunteers 
Saturday, August 21  - Roadmasters  - Need volunteers 
 
April 9-11 – GoodGuys Del Mar, CA – postponed to October 1-3 
April 10  - Sanderson Ford All-Ford Day; Sanderson Ford, Glendale, AZ; complete info emailed to members  
April 16-18 – GoodGuys Westworld, Scottsdale, AZ 
April 23-25 - NSRA Bakersfield Western Nationals, Bakersfield, CA—rescheduled to October 29-31 
April 24 – Rodders Day, Tucson, AZ 
April 30- May 2 – Seligman to Kingman – Route 66 Fun Run – Kingman, AZ – postponed to 2022 
Near future – Pavilions- Scottsdale, AZ will start soon- preregistered only, limited to 75 cars, Saturdays only, it’s 
on Pima Indian property 
May 15   -  TSRA Swap Meet  - Tucson Speedway, 11955 S. Harrison Road, Tucson, AZ; 6:30 a.m. to 2 p.m. 
June 5  - Cruisin’ The Rim; Show Low, AZ 

After the March Business Meeting, the club enjoyed a lovely picnic supper.  The club sponsored Italian submarine 
sandwiches from Captain Bill's Subs.  The Gang brought sides and desserts for sharing.  A great time was had by 
all 48 members and 2 guests, despite the strong wind blowing. It was great to see everyone, including Butch dog 
and Shea dog! 
         Teresa 
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